

February 10th, 2021

Acting Secretary Alison Beam Pennsylvania Department of Health 8th Floor Health and Welfare Building 625 Forster Street Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Acting Secretary Beam,

Thank you for all you are doing to help meet the needs of our citizens at such a crucial time. We greatly appreciate your communication and accessibility. As such, we wanted to bring to your attention, in advance of our weekly briefing with you, some urgent issues discussed at a meeting with the Chester County Commissioners and the Chester County Health Department this morning.

While Chester County is ranked 6th in population in the Commonwealth, to date, it ranks 33rd in the amount of vaccine doses received. We understand factors other than population impact the quantities of vaccine distributed, however, we respectfully request that the Department of Health review the formula being used to ensure that distribution amounts better reflect county populations.

We also request improved coordination and utilization of local health departments in vaccine administration. These locally managed departments have expertise in identifying the needs and resources of our communities in order to provide care at the scale currently required. The Chester County Health Department, with responsibility in both Chester and Delaware counties, is fully prepared to provide an expedited vaccine rollout. These plans include mass vaccination sites, which stand at the ready to serve all geographic areas of our community, however, the department has not received the necessary supply to execute these plans. We are aware that there are very few county health departments in PA, but these departments have the capacity to safely execute mass vaccination sites in a way that pharmacies do not.

Thank you again for all you do. Please know that the Chester County House and Senate delegation stands ready to assist you in whatever way possible. We share the same goals and look forward to partnering with you to address these issues.

Respectfully,

Christina Sappey

PA State Representative 158th Legislative District

Christing D. Sapry

Tim Kearney
PA State Senator
Senate District 26

Katie Muth

PA State Senator

Senate District 44

Com I tone

John Kane PA State Senator Senate District 9 Caroly T. Comitta

an K. Willi

Carolyn Comitta PA State Senator Senate District 19

Timothy Hennessey
PA State Representative
26th Legislative District

John Lawrence PA State Representative 13th Legislative District

Dan Williams PA State Representative 74th Legislative District Danielle Friel-Otten PA State Representative 155th Legislative District

Melissa Shusterman PA State Representative 157th Legislative District Kristine Howard PA State Representative 167th Legislative District

Existine C. Howard

Diane Herrin PA State Representative 156th Legislative District

Craig Williams PA State Representative 160th Legislative District

CC: Will Danowski, Office of the Governor, Secretary of Legislative Affairs Dave Toth, PA Department of Health, Legislative Director